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HOSPITALITY FUTURES MEETING

27 FEBRUARY 2007

AT 2.30PM AT NEW ENGLAND HOUSE

Present:
Terry Roy


EBH



Claire Mitchell

BHBCP/EBH







Paul Stoggles

LSC (Chair)



Charles Turner 

Care Co-ops Equal Project



Mike Burgess

JobCentre Plus



Jo Thomas


Care Co-ops



Lorna Williamson

BHCC



Adam Bates

BHCC

Andy Seares

BHCC



Jo Moors


BHT



Andrew Green

CCB

1.
Minutes of Meeting on 13 November and Matters Arising

· Bournemouth training hotel – CM to invite Project Co-ordinator to attend a future meeting to outline their experiences.  Action CM
· P Stoggles explained the initial meeting was purely exploratory.  TR confirmed Equal funding was available to kickstart such a project however the short timescale left would prohibit running a training hotel as an Equal project.

2. Job Description

CM clarified the job specification tabled to the meeting.  TR felt it was not appropriate the Project Manager report directly to her - it was suggested reporting to A Bates.  Discussion followed on how to proceed - PS summarised there was still room for negotiation and reporting lines did not have to be agreed at this point.

  3.
Presentations:

Brighton Housing Trust – CM explained that via the OEEG it was identified that BHT were developing a similar idea.  J Moors confirmed they needed to create a social enterprise to help bridge the funding gap for their day centre and had identified the best way forward was to use a small/medium sized hotel, employing approx 5 service users.  Currently devising a remit for a development worker to progress this for 6 months. 

BHT Board had agreed; now researching the best methods of proceeding independently and developing a business plan.  It was noted any profits to be ploughed back to the day centre.

Following discussion it was agreed that the BHT project would be complementary to the Hospitality Futures idea, supporting local people in that sector.  CM identified areas of duplication - researching for hospitality futures and a BHT development worker doing similar - it was agreed the two projects could work together constructively and support each other.

Working Links were not in attendance – CM outlined possibilities for delivery of training.  

4.
Taking It Forward
PS suggested the group agree the method of proceeding before discussing further.  M Burgess confirmed Jury’s Inn (opening autumn) on the New England site were working with Job Centre Plus and a meeting arranged on 3 April to identify skills needs. They wish to employ disadvantaged people and have their own Diversity Manager which could champion the cause within the city. This will establish a large hotel’s criteria on qualification levels for recruitment. Funding possibilities through JCP and LSC were identified.  PS and MB to discuss Leitch Report relevance outside the meeting.  Action PS/MB. Immediately after 3 April meeting a forum to be held to disseminate the information; their response to a possible training hotel and likely involvement - CM to produce a meeting report.  Action CM
E Cameron felt recruitment for the job spec should commence in the meantime - several options were identified: BHCC recruitment is protracted, a consultant to fulfil immediate requirements would be preferable;  TR identified CM could resolve current BCP match funding issues if she were to take on the hospitality futures work; recruitment could be via Care Co-ops, seated with AB.  It could also be a BHCC secondment.  

A Green suggested CM’s experience with Constructing Futures would be of great benefit.  CM was keen to proceed but current workloads could be prohibitive.  Someone needed to start immediately with required analysis/ research work  - anyone who wished to express views would have 5 working days from today to contact either PS or TR outside the meeting.  Monday 5 March deadline – otherwise discussions between TR, CM and/or EC would agree the way forward.  Action TR/CM/EC
A Green felt building relationships to engage employers was a better way forward, as in the Constructing Futures model.  Research would identify differences between a training hotel and a commercial enterprise, linking in local skills needs and identifying opportunities for a new-build or the utilisation of an existing structure.  BHT’s development worker would be undertaking similar research, which could be useful.  

Notifying hoteliers of plans was necessary in order to avoid rumour - a virtual training hotel would be available to the whole industry.  AB confirmed several hotels were opening during the next few months offering many opportunities.  Discussion over whether hotel chains were obliged to use a certain percentage of local workforce and offer training took place – it was believed there was no such agreement or commitment.  EC felt there were negotiation possibilities for such voluntary employer agreements which could be open to any hotelier in the City.  


The timetable was confirmed:

5 March: recruitment of project manager –TR, PS and CM to discuss further 

3 April: meeting with Jury’s Inn

10 April: feedback from meeting

PS agreed to work with anyone else willing to devise an early autumn timetable and finalise the person spec (to be done during March).  Before 3 April meeting, available resources, possible match funding and bringing in BHT as a partner to be discussed although a decision about their funding was not expected until June.  BHT would benefit from involvement in a city-wide project being supported by major stakeholders.  Action: BHT to discuss with Equal. 

5. Terms of Reference and Chair of the Group

Terms of Reference for Construcing Futures could be adapted - L Williamson agreed to undertake this and circulate for comment with minutes.  Action LW

PS agreed to chair the Group in the interim. Consultation needed to construct a charter at which point employers could be invited to join and chair the group. A steering group and employer group working together had the potential to deliver a constructive partnership in the city.  Employers would be involved in influencing decisions made and demonstrating corporate social responsibility.

Clarification was sought as to how existing hoteliers association would be involved.  It was agreed the meeting today had delivered an embryonic strategy which employers could take forward via their normal mechanisms.

6.
Any Other Business

Date of next meeting: April 27th 2.30pm at New England House.
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